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Folsom Lake Yacht Club 

PO BOX 156 

Folsom, CA 95763 

Representing Folsom Lake Sailors for Over 54 Years  

Website: www.flyc.org 

Visit us on Facebook 

Event Calendar:     

Date Time Event Location Coordinator 

Nov 7 6:00 PM PICYA Annual Awards Banquet Encinal Yacht Club PICYA 

Nov 12 6:00 PM FLYC Annual Banquet Aviatorõs Restaurant, Sacramento FLYC 

Nov 19 9:00 AM LWSC Turkey Shoot Regatta Lake Washington, West Sacramento LWSC 

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

Membership MeetingñFLYC Banquet replaces the 

November membership meeting. November 12, 6:00 

PM Aviatorõs Restaurant   
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Main Ramp at Brown's Ravine is Open 

Slip renters must remove their boats by Nov 27 

November 27, 2011 is the date all boats need to be removed 

from the water at Brown's Ravine. Slip renters wishing to put 

their boats in the parking lot, may do so starting October 1, 

2011. If you have not been assigned a dry space or wish to 

change spaces, please check at the Marina Office and you may 

pick any open space. Please do not park your boat in a space if it 

has not be assigned to you.  

http://www.flyc.org
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Commodoreõs Column 
Todd Craig 

Hello, Fellow Members. 

 

It's been an eventful year and , I 

believe, a good year for the club.  

Our membership is up, our atten-

dance at races and meetings is up 

and we have some new people 

volunteering as officers for next 

year.  We had a great suggestion 

night at the last membership meet-

ing and some very good ideas were put forward.  One thing 

we will definitely work on next year is pairing experienced 

Race Committee folks with those less so.  I'd really like to 

thank the membership for stepping up on the race commit-

tee issue.  Without everyone's participation, the races won't 

happen and if the races don't happen, there won't be a club.  

As always, your Vice Commodore will work with you to 

accommodate your schedule, so don't panic if you see your 

name assigned to any particular date. 

  

2012 is shaping up to be a year of even bigger changes.  As 

many of you may have already heard, we are losing the dock 

for our clubhouse this year.  The Marina has discovered that 

the dock structure is extensively rotten and they will have 

to completely replace it.  This means our clubhouse will 

have to go and they do not want to put it back afterward.  

While inconvenient, this is turning out to be a real positive 

for the club.  The Marina has graciously allowed us to re-

locate our club to the hill  overlooking the marina.  They 

will not be charging us to stay there, so our club costs will 

decrease by one slip rental.  We may also be able to get 

some limited access to power up there.  This is something 

the club has been trying to achieve for many years, and now 

we have a good chance to make it happen. 

  

The relocation will take a fair amount of work.  Your Vice 

Commodore, Dave Strain, has graciously volunteered to 

coordinate with the Marina in building a suitable platform 

for our building.  We will also have to empty the clubhouse, 

store all of the items for a few months, disassemble and re-

assemble the structure.  All of this will require effort from 

the membership.  Most immediately, we could use some 

storage space to begin this process.  Please check the FLYC 

website, Facebook and Telltale for announcements of up-

coming work days.  If you have any space you might volun-

teer for storage, please let me or one of the other officers 

know. 

  

Our racing is done for the year and will start up again next 

February.  The 2012 calendar should be out sometime in 

November and our last official event for 2011 is the 

Secretary Report 
Lanette Strain 

DONõT FORGET THE AWARDS BANQUET. SEND IN 

YOUR RESERVATIONS FOR WHAT PROMISES TO BE A 

PARTY.  THE RED CARPET MIGHT NOT BE DELIVERED 

IN TIME, BUT FLYC MEMBERS WILL DAZZLE ANYWAY.  

If you did not receive an òinvitationó use the form that ap-

pears in this edition of the TellTale.  Also, as is traditional, 

please bring an item or two for the raffle prizes at the ban-

quet. 

Award's Banquet on November 12th.  I greatly look forward 

to seeing the old, familiar friends along with all of the new 

ones. 

 

Todd Craig 

Commodore 

Membership 
Lanette Strain 

Please welcome new members Mike and Janet Saras.  They 

are currently sailing a Capri 25, a mighty  fine boat.  3460 

Majestic Dr.  Rocklin, CA 95765.  Day phone,  916-624-

1104, and evening,  916-624-4029.  E-mail is  

info@sarasinc.com    

I neglected to mention that Blair Wallace was visiting for the 

membership meeting. Blair is looking for a S20.   You can 

contact him at  blairgwallace@gmail.com     Kurt was there 

also. I missed getting his info.  Kurt, if  you read this, contact 

me. landave@copper.net 
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Treasurerõs Report 
Scott Fredrickson 

I went brain-dead the weekend, I intended  to write the 

September report, so it didn't happen. Financially it is a quiet 

time of the year.    

Moving the clubhouse is going to be the next big expense, 

$1500 is the current quick-trip-thru-Lowe's estimate.   Not 

a problem, but coming in a year when we had  unexpected 

expenses  with the Coho motor, we will be losing a little 

money this year.  Before the banquet I will put together all 

the numbers for a more accurate estimate, but it will be 

about $1000. We've got it covered. 

P.O. Box 156   (and email) 

I open the treasurer's email...... Wednesday nite sailing info, 

conversation about the clubhouse problems, Chevron bill 

for $94, and.... what's this???   We've won a 50,000 GBP 

($80,000) random email address drawing sponsored by Hei-

neken!!!    Our troubles are over!!    

Oh, wait.........only redeemable through the South Africa 

office........a gmail address, and it doesn't even have 

'Heineken' in it anywhere....a  non-standard address format 

for the contact person......the tortured English....oh, never 

mind.    The 'official' Heineken sites don't seem to know 

about  a South Africa office, although they are working on a 

brewery down there, and have some partnerships with 

other companies in that area. 

Meeting Minutes Oct 11, 2011 
Lanette Strain 

The last meeting of the year featured a discussion about the 

activities of 2011 and looking forward to 2012.  Todd had 

created a form for comments which came after the feeding 

frenzy of 20 members and guests.  Thanks to Joyce and 

Kerry Johnson for the delicious spread.  An adult beverage 

helped loosen the tongues of every one, and the comments 

were well received.   The input ranged from ideas for mem-

bership meetings, to increasing opportunities for series rac-

ing to making better use of our existing equipment.  Every 

comment had the intent to better FLYC. The list that fol-

lows is raw data.  If   anyone is interested, please, sort them 

to your heartõs content.   

 

1. More series races 

2. New format of presentation first, then meeting 

3. Members look for presenters or presentations 

4. Presentation of Ropes 101 or Why we donõt buy 

rope at Home Depot 

5. Post slides of meetings on line 

6. Club members post information at work 

7. Barbara has created a spread sheet to expedite 

scoring 

8. Race committee: Pair experienced and not too 

much experienced people together 

9. Have new members get acquainted early with RC 

10. Using individual bags of snacks is good 

11. Created an incentive to participate on Wed nights; 

add a sign-up sheet 

12. Use the dinghies more, maybe Thursday night din-

ghy match racing 

13. Make a regular event after one Wed night; go for 

food as a group 

14. Be creative about trophies 

15. Get the sailors/competitors to sign up early, to 

expedite planning 

16. Better? volunteering to do RC or being assigned? 

17. Be sure to post results on line more quickly 

18. Make use of Face book 

19. Publicize seminar/presentations in advance.  

20.  Do people like a split of Sat and Sun series days?  

Use survey monkey 

21. Have afternoon races, say 1-4pm, only 2 longer 

races 

22. Use RC duty as a throw out, averaging the races 

previously raced 

23. Notify other clubs of our topics 

24. See about cheap radios to use 

25. Coordinate with Aquatic center for Jrs. program 

26. Overhaul the Wed night format; maybe make it 

official as in a series 

27. Coordinate with Ken to allow staying later at lake 

28. Have races where the crew gets swapped out but 

skipper starts with the boat 

29. Add 1 more day for series race and do crew swap 

then 

30. Use Phil, or Mel or Charles as raffle prizes to sail 

on your boat and give pointers 

31. Send a club member to US sailing for race commit-

tee training 

32. Run an Intro to sailing class from club members 

33. Look into North U seminar for training 

34. Have some races at night, like a Full Moon regatta 

35. Advertise regattas more widely; West Marine, boat 

ramp, Aquatic center, Granite Bay and Melõs place, post at 

student unions 

 

If you have any other comments to make that were not 

listed, be sure to contact Todd Craig, the Man!  The mem-

bership meeting was very productive and the ideas are 

great.  Now, letõs give those ideas feet.  Call and volunteer 

to make things happen. 
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Final 2011 Fall Series Results 

Final 2011 Spring Series Results 
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This yearõs annual Banshee Fleet One meeting, held on Oc-

tober 18th, was well attended by 20 owners and very pro-

ductive.  Just about everyone had something to contribute 

to the discussions, but special thanks for their contributions 

go to Mel Morrison for hosting the meeting at his shop and 

to Sherron Hart & Charles Witcher for bring the special 

ôDonõt Be Afraidõ cake for dessert.  Thanks. 

 

As one can imagine, the discussions relative to the agenda 

items were both lengthy and insightful.  The following is a 

short summary of the decisions and actions to be taken for 

each agenda item: 

 

1) 2012 Lake Series ð The series will include the same 

events as in 2011 

Camellia Cup Regatta ñ April 2012 

Whiskeytown Regatta ñ May 26 & 27, 2012 

Gold Country Regatta ñ June 2012 

High Sierra Regatta ñ July 7 & 8, 2012 

Folsom Centerboard Regatta ñ July 2012 

Delta Dinghy Ditch Regatta ñ August 2012 

Steele Cup Regatta ñ August 2012 

Total Dinghy Regatta ñ September 2012 

Turkey Shoot Regatta ñ November 2012 

 

2) Class Rules ð No changes at this time, however the 

consensus was: 

a. the Banshee is a one-design class with tolerances; 

not a box rule class 

b. racers are expected to adhere to the spirit of the 

one-design concept as stated in the class rules 

c. exotic materials, such as carbon or Kevlar fiber, are 

not to be used for repairs or modifications 

d. the Banshee Class should stay inexpensive and fun 

e. Dean Eppley will conduct a ôspecifications surveyõ 

by asking all fleet members to report the measurements of 

their foils. The purpose of these measurements will be for 

defining suitable tolerances to add to the rules during the 

next rules update without making existing stock foils non-

compliant  

f. If people build their own foils, they should build 

them like the original Banshee foils for the purpose of re-

placement, not experimentation  

g. The fleet will do an annual measurement party to 

weigh hulls and measure dagger board projection below the 

hull; since this is a multi-person effort  

h. Boats that have been modified by previous owners, 

so as long as the modifications are not providing a significant 

speed advantage, may be grandfathered in / receive an ex-

emption.  The process for doing this has not yet been deter-

mined. 

Banshee Beat 
Steve Galeria 

i. The fleet wants as many people participating as 

possible in fleet events  

 

3) Building New Banshees & Upgrade/Repair Kits ð 

Wayne Cassingham reported that Ron Moore, who was not 

able to attend the meeting, is very interested in producing 

new Banshees and ôupgrade/repairõ kits.  Funding and then 

manufacturing agreements are being pursued.  The intent is 

to produce a new boat with the ôsameõ performance charac-

teristics while eliminating several design problems; wood 

transom, weak mast step, weak hull to deck joint, and soft 

floor.  Likewise, the upgrade/repair kit would address the 

same problems.   The consensus was support for the new 

boat and kits as long as the performance characteristics; a 

function of hull shape, sail area, weight, and foils, remained 

the same.  Wayne will keep the fleet informed on the status 

of this project.     

 

4) National Banshee Class Association ð The consen-

sus was there is not a pressing need to establish an associa-

tion at this time; however the members noted it is difficult if 

not impossible to enforce class rules without a recognized 

association.  Consequently, the members thought it would 

be worthwhile to investigate what action and possible costs, 

if any, would be necessary to establish an association.  Craig 

Perez volunteered to contact US Sailing regard this issue.  

 

If a Class Association is established, then a Class Executive 

Committee, as defined in the class rules, could be estab-

lished. This committee would be the official body to make 

rule violation decisions and grandfather in modified boats.  

This committee would need to operate within the Fleet 

One principles - fun, friendly, cheap and not overly serious! 

 

Banshee Lake Series - The next big Banshee event will be 

the last regatta of the 2011 Lake Series; the Lake Washing-

ton ôTurkey Shootõ on November 19th.  This should be an-

other fun event with lots of races and will be well attended; 

last year 13 boats raced and to date 10 Banshees have said 

they will be racing for one of the ôturkeyõ trophies.   

 

In addition, this regatta will determine the winner of the 

2011 Lake Series.  During the past year 18 different sailors 

have competed in 8 regattas and only one point separates 

Wayne Cassingham in 1st and Charles Witcher in 2nd place.  

This close competition for fist place is indicative of the past 

year; 5 different sailors have won at least one regatta.  Like 

all the races and regattas during the year; the series is not 

over until ôitõs overõ.          

 

 

BANSHEES ð fun people, fun times 
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Santana 20ñFleet 12 News 
Mark Werder 

Editorõs note: You donõt need to be a club officer to sub-

mit content for the Telltale, the publish date is typically 

around the 5th of the month. Articles regarding your ex-

periences on Folsom Lake or surrounding areas are wel-

come. Send them to: FLYCTelltale@gmail.com  

Thanks, Mark Werder 

The Fall series in true Folsom fashion ended in a whimper 

instead of gale. Jim and I had planned for a no holds barred 

battle for 2nd place but the day turned light before the wind 

completely shut off and we ended the day with only one 

race. 

 

That being said, it was a slow 

finish for what turned out to 

be a fantastic year for the 

Santana 20 fleet. Santana 20õs 

dominated the Spring and Fall 

series taking 1st, 2nd and 3rd 

in both series. Congratula-

tions to Todd and Barbara 

Craig for taking first in the 

Fall series by a commanding 

lead! 

 

The fleet also has one new 

member whom many of you 

already know. A staple of Wednesday night racing this year, 

Mike Meyers has traded in his Ranger 23 for Dana Duparõs 

Santana 20. Mike wasted no time as he raced his new to him 

S20 in Fall Series #4 and to everyoneõs amazement, went 

from 5th to 2nd on the upwind leg finishing just behind Fast 

Eddie.  Could be a boat to watch out for in 2012.  

 

Speaking of 2012, time to start thinking about which races 

you would like to see on the fleet calendar. We have many 

options available. Some staples I would expect to continue 

next year would include the Folsom series racing, Camellia 

Cup, Governorõs cup and Trans-Folsom. In addition to these 

we should look at which away races we might be able to get 

a fleet for. Options to consider include Memorial Day either 

at Eugene or Whiskeytown, Nationals at Eugene, Gold 

Country, High Sierra and Great Pumpkin. We may also 

want to look at Stocktonõs schedule and see if there is a 

race which we could field a fleet for. Think about which 

races youõd like to do and bring your ideas to the Fleet 12 

party in December. 

 

Once again, Mark and Stephanie Erdrich will be opening 

their home to our fleet members for the end of year 

Santana 20 party.  The date for the party is December 2nd 

at 7:30pm.  The evening will be potluck so bring some food 

to share. The fleet will provide drinks but if you have a spe-

cial taste for something, bring that too.  At the party we will 

share our stories of 2011 and start planning for 2012 includ-

ing nominations for officers. Once again we would like to 

collect $20 per boat as fleet dues and this will buy you into 

the raffle for 1 of 2 delicious bottles of tasty beverage. It 

would help me out if you can return any of the perpetual 

S20 trophies to me in advance of the party.  Let myself or 

Mark Erdrich know if you need directions. The address and 

party reminder will be sent out to all of our fleet members 

soon. Hope to see you there!! 

 

One last thing, winter is a great time to kick off any mainte-

nance projects you put off during the racing season. I am 

looking into having a new full boat cover made for my 20 

along with several other members. We may be able to get a 

better deal by buying a larger quantity so let me know if you 

would be interested. The cover is for dry storage, hangs 

down to the waterline and works with the mast up or 

down. E-mail if interested: FLYCtelltale@gmail.com 

mailto:FLYCTelltale@gmail.com?subject=Telltale%20Article
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Continued Discussion Topics for the 2012 Season.  
 

Suggested discussion topics:  Please indicate whether you liked, disliked,  if and how you would like to see things changed. 

(These were used in the October meeting to gather feedback on improvements for next year, feel free to fill out and submit to any 

of the board members) 

 

 Membership Meeting Format: 

 

 

 

 

 Food at Membership Meetings: 

 

 

 

 

 Series Races: 

 

 

 

 

 Regattas: 

 

 

 

 

 Race Committee: 

 

 

 

 

 After Race Parties: 

 

 

 

 

 Wednesday Night Races: 

 

 

 

 

 Dinghies: 

 

 

 

 

 Media: Telltale/Website/Facebook 

 

 

 

 

 Other: 



 

 

Page 9 

THE FLYC TELLTALE NOVEMBER 2011 



 

 

Page 10 

NOVEMBER 2011 THE FLYC  TELLTALE 

Folsom Lake Yacht Club was organized in 1956 to foster and perpetuate the sport of sailing and to conduct sailing activities; to conduct and encourage growth and development of sailboat racing; 

to conduct social activities among members of the Club and mutually interested organizations and to uphold the principles of good sportsmanship and the highest standards of the sport of sailing. 

FLYC is a member of PICYA, USSail and YRA. 

Folsom Lake Yacht Club 
PO BOX 156 
Folsom, CA 95763 

 

2011 Board of Directors  2011 Committee Chairs 

Commodore Todd Craig (916) 952-3926  Merchandise Sherron Hart (916) 456-6388 

  sailfox@comcast.net      hartsails@sbcglobal.net 

Vice Commodore Dave Strain (916) 933-2346  Telltale Editor Mark Werder (916) 213-8079 

  landave@comcast.net      flyctelltale@gmail.com 

Rear Commodore Kerry Johnson (916) 933-3453  Webmaster Mark Erdrich (916) 685-4869 

  skerry95@yahoo.com      fusion927@gmail.com 

Secretary Lanette Strain (916) 933-2346  Hospitality Director Stephanie Erdrich (916) 798-3551 

  landave@comcast.net                                   s@se-me.com 

Treasurer Scott Fredrickson (530) 626-1812     

  flyc.treasurer@gmail.com    2011 Fleet Captains 

Directors at Large Sherron Hart (916) 456-6388  Centerboard Fleets Steve Galeria (916) 635-3911 

  hartsails@sbcglobal.net      galeria@sbcglobal.net 

  Mike Rayfuse    Santana 20 Fleet 12 Mark Werder (916) 213-8079 

  mrehfus@surewest.net      flyctelltale@gmail.com 

Staff Commodore Mark Erdrich (916) 685-4869  Open Keel George Koch (916) 967-0820 

  fusion927@gmail.com      gkoch@macnexus.org 

    Banshee Fleet 1 Steve Galeria (916) 635-3911 

      galeria@sbcglobal.net 

    Catalina 22 Dave Strain                     (916) 933-2346 

      landave@comcast.net 
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